Fayette County Parks and Recreation Commission Meeting

Meeting Minutes January 10, 2006

Attendees: John Feldt, Frank Oakley, Ed Quattlebaum, Fayette County Recreation Commission

Anita Godbee, Director, Fayette County Parks and Recreation

Guests: Harold Vernon

Having a quorum, Frank Oakley, Vice Chairman, called the January 10 meeting to order

Minutes from the December 13, 2005 Recreation Commission meetings were approved unanimously.

Old Business:

- County Parks Field Reservations
 - Anita provided a summary of neighboring parks and recreation guidelines and the current Fayette County guideline for review along with recommended changes
 - Recreation Commission recommends including a stipulation that for profit use of county recreation facilities will require the organizers of the event to split profits 50/50 with the county. The funds will go to the counties general fund
 - Practices will not be scheduled and facilities will be allocated on a first come first serve basis
 - Anita will incorporate revisions and the commission will review the changes at the February meeting
- Kelly Park Update
 - County Commission will review the overlooks at the stream for safety
 - What to do with the old building on site?
- Pathway Committee
 - No meetings have been scheduled
- YMCA presentation
 - No update. The YMCA has presented to the county commission and requested funding

New Business:

- Youth Council serving Fayette County
 - Peachtree City recreation has asked if Fayette County Recreation would like to participate in the program.
 - A presentation on the program will be presented in March

Association and Town Reports:

Anita to meet with the associations to review maintenance budget and special requests

Miscellaneous

- Fayette County Recreation Annual Retreat
 - Fayette County Recreation Associations will be invited to present 2006 needs at the February Recreation Commission meeting
 - City and Private Associations will be invited to present 2006 needs at the March Recreation Commission meeting

With no other business to address, the January 10, 2006 meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Ed Quattlebaum, Secretary